TWN Statement

Thank you Mr. Chair
We take this opportunity to stress again that the efforts to address the issue of IP enforcement should be done in a balanced manner.  The initiatives of on IP enforcement should not hamper the development policy space of WIPO Member States especially developing countries. In other words, IP enforcement initiatives should not block the technology catching up efforts of developing countries. 
Further, IP enforcement should respect other competing legal obligations of Member States especially human rights obligations such as  right to development right to health, right to education and right to enjoy the benefits of scientific progress and its applications .
Recent judgment of  the High Court of Kenya is case in point,  which  clearly articulates the human rights implications of excessive IP enforcement laws. We  urge the Member States to take note of this judgment.  
We are concerned with the over expansion of legal concept of counterfeit to include all types of infringement of IP rights. This would lead to the criminalization of all forms of IP infringement and diversion of public money for the enforcement of private rights, which is currently limited to counterfeiting of trademarks and pirated copyrights goods. 
Further, we also take this opportunity to express our concerns on the growing public private partnership on IP enforcement. The inherent conflict of interest of private sector having with regard to the protection and enforcement of IP would vitiate the neutrality and accountability of administration of justice. Hence, PPP model for IP enforcement should not be promoted as a vehicle for 
In carrying out the activities on IP enforcement we urge the Secretariat to follow principles of transparency and avoid conflict of interest in its work on IP enforcement. Hence, the Secretariat activities in the area including the details of meetings, presentations, details of resource persons etc should be  put it on public domain. 
Finally, the Secretariat’s information communication and education activities on  the IP enforcement should be based on independently verifiable evidence. Further, ICE activities should avoid scare mongering messages. Foe instance,  the messages like “counterfeit medicines kills”, which was propagated by certain international organization.
Thanks you

